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SEASON 2023/2024

Hi, to the Le Page Park Cricket 

Club family and welcome to our 

Newsletter for the 23/24 season.  

We are excited to get back into 

training, head back into the club 

with friends and to launch our 

season. 

We have some great and exciting 

events coming up through the 

season. 

Besides our famous Christmas 

Party and Raffle, we also have a 

very special event this year with 

our  40 Year Anniversary Dinner, 

which is being held on Saturday 

November 11th at the Dingley 

International. The best 12 

players will be announced for 

the past 40 years, so will be a 

wonderful night. 

We are always on the lookout 

and welcome new players, so if 

you have a friend interested in 

playing, get them in touch with 

Steve for seniors and Tim for 

juniors. 

The club is excited to launch 

the LPPCC women's teams. 

We are hoping to get 2 

teams up, so if you are 

interested, even for a few 

social games on a Sunday, 

we would love to see you 

down at the club. See our 

‘Come and Try’ page further 

in the newsletter. 

This season we will have an 

early bird register discount 

so if you can, try and 

register early and take 

advantage of the discount 

on offer. 

Registering early also helps 

us plan and prepare teams 

for the season.  

Our registrations should be 

open in the next few weeks. 

We cannot wait for the 

season to start!! 

Go Pagers.  

LPPCC EXECUTIVE TEAM



Panther News

Le Page Park Cricket Club JUNE 2023

. Child Safety

https://www.workingwithchildren.vic.gov.au/

LPPCC, does endorse and 

adopts the Australian 

Cricket’s Policy for 

Safeguarding Children and 

Young People, Australian 

Cricket’s ‘Looking After Our 

Kids’ Code of Behaviour for 

Affiliated Associations and 

Clubs, and Australian 

Cricket’s Commitment to 

Safeguarding Children and 

Young People, effective as 

at 24/9/20.

This can be found on our 

website.

There are new Child Safety 

requirements, and these will 

be updated as per Cricket 

Australia guidelines. 

Our commitment to Child Safety 

and Safeguarding our Children is 

paramount as part of our club and 

protection to children.  

Please refer to our Child Safety 

Statement on the right, which is 

also up on our website and will be 

up around our club.  

A WWCC is a requirement for all 

committee, coaches, captains and 

team managers/ scorers 

playing/training or associating 

with kids.  

Please ensure you have an 

updated WWCC, click on the link 

below and send to Belinda 

Ricardo. Please also ensure you 

have added in LPPCC as a place of 

volunteer on your WWCC.

If you have any questions, please 

reach out to our Child Safety 

officer Narelle Partridge. 
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Our AGM was held in February, and we thank all those members 

that attended. 

Congratulations to the following office bearers for the 2023/2024 

season:

President – John Ashton

Vice President –Brad Mentiplay

Secretary – Jenny Aldridge

Asst Secretary – to be filled

Treasurer – Belinda Ricardo

Asst Treasurer – David Trease

Junior Co-Ordinator – Tim O’Meara

Girls Co-Ordinator – Luke Keen

General Committee:

Dean Partridge

Narelle Partridge

Matt Meehan

Peter Mentiplay

Bailey Peace

We would like to thank, Mick Aldridge and Narelle Partridge, for 

their work and support as executive members along with Aaron 

Carroll and Justin Harris as committee members of the club.   Your 

support around the club is always appreciated and we are thankful 

for all your hard work. 
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At the end of last season, at the SECA awards, LPPCC was 

awarded the LLOYD CHAMPION Perpetual ‘Champion Club’ 

for the second season running.

Congratulations to everyone at the club for all the hard work 

in making the club what it is.   A wonderful achievement for 

all our members. 
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PRE-SEASON SENIOR TRAINING 

DATES 2023/2024

PRE-SEASON DATES ARE LOCKED AWAY.

At the Junction Oval indoor nets. 

$10 per session, per person. 

Monday 7th of August 5-7pm 1 net

Monday 14th of August 5-7pm 1 net

Sunday 20th of August 9-11am 2 nets

Sunday 27th of August 9-11am 2 nets

Sunday 3rd of September 9-11am 2 nets

Sunday 10th of September 9-11am 2 nets
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40 YEAR ANNIVERSARY DETAILS 

Le Page Park Cricket club is turning 40 and we need you to help 

us celebrate!  Our gala evening will be held on Saturday 11th 

November at the Dingley International

7pm start until midnight.

Tickets are $50 per person which includes premium cocktail style 

menu, first drink and door prizes.

For free drink, please choose from tap beer, wine, champagne, or 

soft drink. Must be 16 years or older to attend.

We will be naming our best team of the last 40 years and 

speaking to some club legends about their time at our wonderful 

club.

Please come along and catch up with lots of people you might 

not have seen in a while! It promises to be a great night.

Please pass this onto anybody who

might be interested in coming along.

Dress is smart casual.

Click this link for tickets or scan

the QR Code

Le Page Park CC 40 Year 

Anniversary Tickets, Dingley 

International Hotel - Forum 

Room, Dingley Village | 

TryBooking Australia
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Junior Photos

We are still taking orders for junior team and 

individual photos taken in February. Photos can 

be purchased from the link below

https://frankiephotography.fotomerchant.com/al

bums/le-page-park-team-photos

Password is LePagePark2223

Premiership team photos are labelled as such. 

Photos will be posted directly to you. Any 

queries, please contact  Tim O’Merara

0412165944
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WOMEN’S CRICKET

LPPCC is excited to announce this season we will be having 

women’s cricket at Le Page. 

Our come and try night is Monday July 31st, Cricket HQ 6pm. 

We invite all female members, friends and women to come along.

We would love to see you down at the training. Even if you have 

never played before but want to have a social game, we welcome 

you. 

We will have some extra equipment for players to use on the night. 

Some of our senior men’s team will be there to help with the 

training. 

Any questions please reach out. 

We look forward to seeing you then.

We are still looking for a Women’s Coach for this season. If you 

know anyone who may be interested, please contact Tim or Jenny.



We value our sponsors and their support for our club.  If you are or 

know a business that may be interested in coming on board please 

reach out. We look forward to adding in our new sponsors and 

continue our relationships with our past ones.

Season Sponsors

Premier Partners
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Major Partners


